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NOTICE TO LICENSEES 

 

 
Notice #2019-53 Issuing Division: Enforcement 

DATE: AUGUST 26, 2019  

TO:  ALL NONRESTRICTED LICENSEES  

FROM: NEVADA GAMING CONTROL BOARD  

SUBJECT: BOOK WAGERING REPORT CHANGES EFFECTIVE OCTOBER 1, 2019 

 

The Nevada Gaming Control Board’s Enforcement Division announces changes which 
will take effect on October 1, 2019, pertaining to the submission of Book Wagering 
Reports, a monthly requirement under Regulation 22.061. 

 
The Board has developed an online portal through which these reports must be 
submitted beginning October 2019 (for September data).  The Board will conduct an 
industry meeting/training session to review the system and associated requirements on 
Tuesday, September 24, 2019, at 1:00 p.m.  The meeting will be held in the Las Vegas 
office with video conferencing to the Carson City office at these locations: 

 
Las Vegas Board Room 
555 East Washington Avenue, Suite 2600 
Las Vegas, NV  89101 
 
Carson City Board Room 
1919 College Parkway 
Carson City, NV  89706 

 
It is recommended that each licensee that submits Book Wagering Reports attend this 
meeting to learn about the new system and requirements.  Those involved with the 
preparation and submission of Book Wagering Reports, representatives of compliance 
and management responsible for the process, as well as a representative from your 
Information Technology department should attend. 
 
There will be three supported reporting methods via the online portal:  xml upload, 
Excel/csv template upload, and manual entry.  All three methods will be covered in the 
training session, and your location will need to determine which of these methods you 
will utilize to submit your monthly Book Wagering Reports. 
 
For questions regarding this matter, please contact Deputy Chief James Taylor at (702) 
486-2020 or jtaylor@gcb.nv.gov. 
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